
Dear Chair Clem, 
 
As a farmer we are already burdened by regulations and the idea of having to sort out regulations that 
can change from city by city and county becomes difficult to manage. I am spending more hours of my 
work day just making sure I am adhering to current laws and regulations . I ask you to oppose this bill 
and allow ODA maintain the regulatory authority over this matter. 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Donald Schiltz 
93843 Pitney Ln 
Junction City, OR 97448 
don@sv1.com 
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